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Editor’s Remarks

As your self-appointed editor I herewith
launch the first issue of Fireball! Lest any of
our shipmates wonder about the origin of
the name, it was the voice call sign in the
Korean War era. I am certainly open to
suggestions for another name and solicit
your advice. In fact I hereby solicit them!

My own service extended from September 26,
1950, when I reported aboard via high-line in
the Yellow Sea, to July 24, 1952. Although I
was an engineer by training, our skipper
Charlie Akers soon let me know that "in a
destroyer we do a little bit of everything."
That was how I began my conversion from
purely a "snipe" to a destroyer sailor!
Needless to say that service was a highlight
of my life, especially since I met the gal who
was to become my wife a couple of years
later.

The idea of a reunion began with my locating
former CO Charlie Akers in Huntington
Beach, CA thanks to The Tin Can Sailor and
the president of the USS HOBBY (DD 610)
Association (Charlie had commanded
HOBBY in the closing months of WWII,
taking her through the Okinawa campaign).
We got together with Barr Palmer (former
XO, '51-52) last May and hatched the idea of
the reunion. Guess who got the job of
organizer!

Reunion

Our first consideration here is "WHERE?"
The suggestions to date are San Diego, Long

I began with announcements in beaucoups
journals, as some of you readers can attest.
The response has been quite good so far, with
____ indications of interest coming in either
directiy o1 indirectiy. I should acknowiedge
the assistance provided by the Tin Can Sailor
Association, especially Denis Gordon.

Which brings me to the two questions: (1)
Should we have a ship's reunion? and (2)
Should we form a USS OZBOURN
Association? The first has I think been
answered by the replies received to date~The
second is up for consideration, probably to be
answered at the reunion. Keep in mind that
we will need officers for it if we plan to
navigate those waters.

Finally, I must address the issue of the costs
of organizing the reunion effort and getting
out the information to our shipmates. They
will not be large but I will ask for a
contribution of $5.00 which will be fully
accounted for and any residue turned over to
the Association or, failing its formation to
The Tin Can Sailor Association unless
someone objects. Anyway, more particulars
on that in the next issue.

I ask all shipmates to send me any stories
about your service in our old ship. The next
issue will feature an experience of one of her
quartermasters while refueling off Vietnam.

Beach (OZBOURN's two home ports during
service in the Pacific Fleet), Norfolk (because
we can get some good packages there), Reno
and Las Vegas for much the same reason,






